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Bunningsõ generosity chips in again!  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

  

Once again Shepparton Villages has been 

fortunate  to be on the receiving end of the 

Bunnings Community Program. 

Activities Organsier Paula Ryan brought the 

Bunnings crew along to Tarcoola before 

Christmas and together with head gardener 

Barry, constructed two raised garden beds for 

residents of Tarcoola to use. 

Bunnings donated the soil and plants as well as 

labor and materials for the beds. 

 

 

This further extends the partnership between 

Bunnings and Shepparton Villages, with Bunnings 

having previously completed work at Banksia and 

the Menõs Shed at Tarcoola, including garden 

beds and a chook shed. 

Shepparton Villages is extremely grateful to the 

Bunnings team, in particular Paula, for their 

ongoing support.  

The plants are thriving and keep many ILU 

residents busy! 
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Village Christmas Cheer   

 

 

 

 

Please note this edition of Village Voice is a smaller 

volume given the start of the new year with many 

people on leave, and staff changes. Future contributions 

can be sent to Karen Gill kareng@sheppvillag es.com.au 

with the next edition due out in April. Please submit 

contributions by March 5.  
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  While there is much movement on the 

development side of the business, we have also 

had some staff movement as well. Sally Clifton 

(below with Kerri) who will be known to many of 

you through this newsletter, has resigned her 

position as Executive PA to the CEO, and left just 

prior to Christmas to take up a role in her home 

town of Nathalia. We wish Sally all the best in her 

new role and thank her for her many 

contributions ð in particular the collation of 

Village Voice. 

 

We have appointed Karen Gill to the Executive PA 

role and Karen will commence on February 12, 

and we look forward to having Karen on bo ard. 

We also recently farewelled Kylie Alletsee, 

(below) Home Care and Support Services 

Manager.  

We are yet to appoint  

a replacement for Kylie  

but have made 

arrangements to cover  

her role in the interim.  

We wish Kylie all the best in the future. 

With the warmer weather approaching, stay out 

of the heat and take care of yourselves. 

Regards, 

Murray Burls 

 

 

 

From the Acting CEOõs desk 

Happy new year and welcome to you all for the 

2018 year. 

As many of you may know, CEO Kerri Rivett is 

currently on leave touring Eastern Europe, and 

Iõve been in the chair in her absence. Kerri returns 

during the week of January 22. 

Hope you all enjoyed the Christmas break ð 

doesnõt take long to get back in to the swing of 

it. Building works on the new development at 

Tarcoola have been on hold over Christmas but 

are starting to gear up again, with all looking on 

track at this stage for late 2018 completion. 

We heard just prior to Christmas that we have 

been approved for a planning permit for the 

works planned at Rodney Park in Mooroopna. 

Resident meetings prior to Christmas outlined 

the plan to refurbish Boronia and Grevillea, and 

to rebuild Waratah bringing all three facilities 

into a more logical floor plan that allows efficient 

streaming of services but still provides privacy 

and security for residents.  This will be an exciting 

project that will be linked with the commission of 

the new build at Tarcoola as some Rodney Park 

residents will temporarily move to the Hakea 

building while works are completed.   

Rodney Park and Tarcoola (Hakea) were due for 

accreditation in February/March however we 

have been advised by the Australian Aged Care 

Quality agency that due to our good reputation 

and solid record they have extended our current 

accreditation renewal to June 2019 for Rodney 

Park and Tarcoola. This is a good outcome given 

the major works expected over the next 12 

months and shows that our systems and 

processes in place are held in high regard by the 

department. 
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Our Ladies celebrated Oaks Day during 
the spring carnival and put their best hats 
on for a great day of fun and fancy times! 

   

    

         

    

               

Hakea Lodge News  

Welcome back one and all.  We hope that 
you all enjoyed your time with families 
and friends during the Christmas break 
and have had a great start to the New 
Year. We hope that the coming year is 
filled with lots of fun, love and laughter 
for each and every one. 
 
One of our residents, Jessie (below), 
turned 104, and we celebrated with cake. 
Congratulations to Jessie for reaching this 
amazing age.  Jessie enjoys getting 
outside looking at our beautiful gardens 
here at Tarcoola Village.  Jessie knows a 
lot of the plants and tells us what they 
are.  Jessie gets involved in our 
competitive activities, and enjoys our 
knitting group.   
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   The choir from Bouchier St also came in 
before school finished to sing Christmas 
Carols for us, and our residents joined in for a 
sing along. Many of their songs where jazzed 
up just enough to make us want to tap our 
toes with them as they sang. 

 
Our Residents sometimes attend cooking on 
Saturday mornings and we made 
a little chocolate house on a day that was 38 
degrees.  Not a good idea, it  
kept falling down!  Not our tidiest work, but 
great endeavour!   
 

 
 

We were lucky enough to have Prep 
students from Bouchier St Primary 
School came in to read short stories to 
our residents in November.  After the 
readings we were treated to the students 
singing and dancing to tunes played by 
Mrs. Trine Anderson on our piano. The 
Hokey Pokey was a huge hit with students 
and residents alike.  After they had 
finished the students were all treated to 
cool drinks and biscuits.     

 

 


